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Ratification Meeting 

Above: Joya speaks to a full house about the new MOU provisions and also 
conducted a Q & A session.  The members were also treated to sandwiches 

and drinks after the meeting. 
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Section Outreach 

STEPCON 18 

  Above:  Past Director Reyna Baeza-Oregel, 
with Student assistants, attended the first 
day of STEPCON 18 while JC and Elaheh  
attended the second day.  They talked to 

teachers and students about PECG’s  
involvement in STEM and PREP. 
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Section Outreach-Continued 

STEPCON 18 

  Our booth was a popular stop with  
everyone during this multi-day exhibit.   
Below are some of the informational 

handouts that we gave out. 
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Section Outreach-Continued 

CALTRANS TOY DRIVE 

Above: Scott and Section Treasurer 
Adriana Cardenas present a check to 
Emily Leinen of Caltrans for the Toy 
Drive.  Below:  The District 8 Toy 

Drive newsletter featured us after our  
donation. 
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Section Outreach-Continued 

INNOVATION FAIR 

Our Section participated again in the  
Caltrans District 8 Innovation Fair.  We 
had a booth to inform members of the 
benefits of becoming and remaining a 

PECG member.  Even former D8 Director 
John Bulinski stopped in to chat with 

Vince Curran and JC Alvarez. 
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Section Outreach-Continued 

DIVERSITY DAY 

Section Officers Tariq Jouzi, Joya, JC and 
Jane Pham helped to hand out nearly 900 
bottles of water to District 8 employees, 
who had a great time enjoying the food, 

music and exhibits. 
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Below: Keith Elliott, Jane Pham and 
Adriana Cardenas spent a Saturday 

to help with phone banking for  
Assemblymember Sabrina  
Cervantes, who represents  

northwestern Riverside County. 

Section Outreach-Continued 

PHONE BANKING 
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Above: Ferdinand, Vince 
and JC attended a  

fundraiser for Senator  
Connie Leyva, who  
represents the San  

Bernardino, Ontario and 
Chino areas. 

Section Outreach-Continued 

Connie Leyva Fundraiser 
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Meet our 2018-2019 Section Officers pictured below, eager for Corporate Secretary to lead 
with the swearing in.  Ready to begin a new year are (Left to Right): Alireza Behbahani 

(Secretary), Omar Perez (Director), Tariq Jouzi (VP-Rank & File), Elaheh Hadipour 
(President-Elect), JC Alvarez (President), Adriana Cardenas (Treasurer).  Not pictured are 

Keith Elliott (VP At-Large) and Rose Bishop (VP Supervisory).  Many Thanks to our  
2017-18 Section leaders for a job well done during their term. 

2018-19 

OFFICER INSTALLATION 
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Left: Roy King retired in July 

with over 20 years of State  

Service, mostly in the Hydraulics 

Branch.  Below: Joe Meraz  

retired in November with 34 

years of State Service, most  

recently as a Project Manager.  

During those years, he has also 

served our Section as Director 

and President. 

Retirements 


